
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mar. 27, 2024 

 

The Honorable J. Stuart Adams 

President of the Senate 

 

And 

 

The Honorable Mike Schultz 

Speaker of the House 

 

Dear President Adams and Speaker Schultz, 

 

This letter serves to inform you that on March 27, 2025, I signed Senate Bill 3, Appropriations 

Adjustments, from the 2025 General Session with the following line item vetoes: 

 

● Item 177, lines 1418-1424; Item 201, lines 1738-1744; and Item 209, lines 1793-1799. Senate 

Bill 106, Utah-Ireland Trade Commission was vetoed. 

 

● Item 249, lines 2207-2213. This item of appropriation, House Bill 277, Vehicle Registration 

Amendments, did not pass. 

 

● Item 261, lines 2308-2316. This item of appropriation, Senate Bill 222, Vehicle Emission 

Inspection Program Revisions, did not pass. 

 

● Item 454, lines 4098-4104. Senate Bill 37, Minimum Basic Tax Rate Amendments, which 

would have authorized the deposit of local property tax revenues into the state's General Fund 

was vetoed. As a result, the funding that this item transfers from the General Fund into the 

Income Tax Fund is no longer available. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Spencer J. Cox 

Governor 


